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Dear colleagues:

I am writing to advise you that Health Canada announced today, March 8, that it has lowered the health-based drinking water guideline for lead from 0.010 milligrams/litre to 0.005 milligrams/litre. The new limit will be effective immediately. 

This will affect facilities that your departments own or regulate that use wells for drinking water, as well as facilities on municipal water supply. It is important that you be aware for both public and employee health and safety.

Health effects and sources

There is no safe level of lead. It can affect brain development and behaviour in children and has been linked to high blood pressure and kidney problems in adults. Every effort should be made to minimize lead exposure throughout a person’s life. 

The main source of lead in drinking water is through corrosion of plumbing materials with lead or brass components, such as pipes, solder, faucets, and fittings. Although the National Plumbing Code has changed over the years, some of these materials are still present in homes and buildings in Nova Scotia.

Regulation

In Nova Scotia, health-based values in the Guidelines for Canadian Drinking Water Quality for public water supplies are enforced by Nova Scotia Environment under the Water and Wastewater Facilities and Public Drinking Water Supplies Regulations. 

Many provincial departments own registered public drinking water supplies. Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal coordinates testing of water for these supplies. We recommend that your staff review the most recent test results for these supplies to ensure lead is not over the new guideline. Any exceedance of the new guideline must be reported to the Nova Scotia Environment immediately.

New testing protocols

As part of the new guideline, Health Canada has also established two new protocols to test for lead. Samples are to be collected from inside homes and buildings at taps where water is used for drinking and food preparation. The protocols vary depending on the type of building (for example, homes, schools, childcare centres, multi-unit residential and large buildings, etc.). 

While the limit for lead is effective immediately, the testing protocols will take longer to implement as Nova Scotia Environment is currently considering which one we will require public supplies to use. We will follow up with your departments once this has been decided. In the meantime, regular water testing should be done as per the provincial regulations noted above.

Addressing lead

When it comes to lead, water supplies and building owners have a shared responsibility to make sure the water is safe to drink. Public water supply owners are responsible for delivering safe water. However, the safety of the water can be affected by the plumbing in a home or a building. The owner of the home or the building is responsible for the plumbing.

If there are exceedances in the water in any of these supplies, more testing may be warranted to determine the source of lead. Either the source (such as service lines, plumbing, or well components) should be replaced or a proper treatment system should be installed to ensure safe water for drinking or cooking. Alternatively, another source of water (such as bottled) could be provided.

If you have questions about a building that is owned by the provincial government, please contact Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal. If you are seeking expert advice on lead in drinking water, please call our staff contact listed below.

Communication

Our program staff are communicating the new guideline to owners of public drinking water supplies. These include municipal supplies, as well as registered supplies which include many schools, childcare centres, health care facilities, campgrounds, restaurants, and more.

Health Canada will issue a news release this afternoon and post social media content about the new guideline. Our provincial communications staff will share Health Canada’s content and work with other departments to help reach target audiences.

The following resources provide more information on lead in drinking water:

· Health Canada guidelines – https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/publications/healthy-living/guidelines-canadian-drinking-water-quality-guideline-technical-document-lead.html
· Drop on Water lead factsheet – novascotia.ca/nse/water/docs/Drop_on_Water_English.pdf
· Health Canada’s advice for Canadians – https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/environmental-workplace-health/reports-publications/water-quality/what-about-lead.html
Should you or your staff have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Angelina Polegato in our Sustainability and Applied Science Division at 902-471-1494 or angelina.polegato@novascotia.ca.
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